
 COUNCIL MEETING MINUTES
CITY OF LAWRENCEBURG

SEPTEMBER 10, 2009 

The Board of Mayor and Council met in regular session.  The following members were 
present:  Council Member Ronald Fox, Council Member Robin Williams, Council 
Member Jamie Sevier, Mayor Durham and Council Member Moore.

With a quorum present Mayor Durham called the meeting to order.  The meeting opened 
with Prayer and the Pledge of Allegiance.

A motion to approve the minutes of the August 27, 2009 meeting was made by Council 
Member  Williams,  with  a  second  by  Council  Member  Sevier.   Motion  passed 
unanimously.

Mayor Durham announced several activities the Council has an opportunity to participate 
in this week and week-end including the Blood Mobile challenge with the county today.

City Administrator William McLain reminded the Council he needed a short work 
session with them after the meeting and then introduced Chief Judy Moore to give a 
Department Manager’s report.

Chief Moore informed the Council on the many civic and public activities and meetings 
the Police Department participates in.

The Public Hearing on Ordinance Number 1055 was opened, and with no one wishing to 
address the Council, the Public Hearing closed.

City Attorney Alan Betz had 2 ordinances for Council consideration.

ORDINANCE NUMBER 1055

AN ORDINANCE FOR THE CITY OF LAWRENCEBURG, TENESSEE, 
ADOPTING A BUDGET FOR THE FISCAL YEAR JULY 1, 2009 THROUGH 
JUNE 30, 2010 AS AMENDED.  Second and Final Reading.

Motion to approve Ordinance No. 1055 as amended on second and final reading was 
made by Council Member Fox, with a second by Council Member Williams.  Motion 
passed unanimously.

ORDINANCE NUMBER 1056

AN ORDINANCE TO ESTABLISH THE 2009 PROPERTY TAX RATE; TO LEVY 
TAXES AND TO LEVY AD VALOREM TAXES ON ALL PROPERTY, REAL AND 
PERSONAL, WITHIN THE CORPORATE LIMITS OF THE CITY OF 
LAWRENCEBURG,  TENNESSEE,  SUBJECT  TO  TAXATION.  Second  and  Final 
Reading. 

Motion to approve Ordinance No. 1056 on second and final reading was made by 
Council Member Moore, with a second by Council Member Williams.  Motion passed 
unanimously.

Council Member Williams informed the Council that he had attended a Main Street 
Board of Directors Meeting and next July is the 100th Anniversary of James D. Vaughan 
and he asked that we help make this the only event for that week-end.  This is a great 
heritage to be left with and we should promote it well. 

With no further business to come before the Board a motion was made by Council 
Member Williams to adjourn with a second by Council Member Sevier.  Motion passed 
unanimously.

Meeting adjourned.

Attest:  __________________________________
City Administrator/ Acting City Recorder


